
Professional Women in ANS

Meeting Minutes, June 5, 2006
11:30 am – 1:00 pm

Reno Hilton
Reno, NV
Members in Attendance:  Undine Shoop (chair), Kimberly Keithline (vice chair), France Bres-Tutino, Melissa Hunter, Sheila Lott, Andrea Pepper, Charlotta Sanders, Bonnie Shapiro
Others in Attendance:  Victoria Spring Cornelison, Mary Lou Dunzik-Gougar, Madeline Feltus, Carolyn Heising, Dawn Janney, Shelly Li, Lisa Marshall, Lorraine NewHaven, Jack Ohanian, Colleen Polit, Rachel Slaybaugh
Chair Undine Shoop opened the meeting.
Dr. Ohanian, chair of the Honors and Awards Committee, explained the criteria and process for selecting recipients for the Mary Jane Oestmann Award.  This award is given for outstanding personal dedication and technical achievement in the fields of nuclear science, engineering, research, or education.  Dr. Ohanian explained that “technical” can mean anything that the American Nuclear Society (ANS) is involved in.  He stated that the award can be given for technical leadership in management, but emphasized that the person’s accomplishments must be nationally recognized.  Dr. Ohanian noted that this award was last presented in 2003.  The deadline for nominations is July 1; however, Dr. Ohanian said that could be extended until July 31 this year.  Recommendations are reviewed by a seven-member committee, which consists of four members of the Honors and Awards Committee and three members of the PWANS committee.
After Dr. Ohanian left the PWANS meeting, the committee members discussed potential candidates for the award.  Bernie Kirk, Andrea Pepper, and Bonnie Shapiro are the PWANS representatives on the selecting committee.  Undine Shoop volunteered to contact a couple ANS members and ask if they would write letters of recommendation for one of potential candidates.  Kimberly Keithline agreed to distribute the complete list of Mary Jane Oestmann award recipients to the PWANS committee.
A motion was made, seconded, and passed to approve the November 2005 meeting minutes with minor corrections.
The committee discussed plans for the session entitled “Diversity in the Workplace,” which PWANS is co-sponsoring with the Education and Training Division at the November 2006 Winter Meeting.  The committee agreed to invite Cindy Carpenter (NRC), Audeen Fentiman (Purdue University), Garry Harris (HTS Enterprise), and Bernie Kirk (ORNL) to be panelists at this session.  Carolyn Heising agreed to provide these names to Mike Robinson.  The committee agreed that the following issues should be provided to the speakers as discussion topics for the session:
· Advice for women and minorities who want to move up into higher levels of management (e.g., company vice presidents, government senior executives, and tenured faculty)

· How successful women and minorities deal with situations where they feel they are not being taken seriously

The committee considered a third potential discussion topic (how to have a successful career and a rewarding family life), but decided to save that topic for another event.
Spring Cornelison and Rachel Slaybaugh volunteered to see if a jointly-sponsored session could be arranged with either the Young Members Group or the Student Sections Committee at a future ANS meeting.
The committee discussed the memorandum of cooperation between ANS and Women in Nuclear (WIN) that was signed at the ENC meeting in December 2005.  The intent is to develop friendly exchanges and cooperation in a way that will be beneficial to both organizations.  Kimberly Keithline noted that Bernie Kirk has volunteered to be the PWANS liaison to WIN.

France Bres-Tutino outlined the success of the fourteenth annual WIN Global meeting held at Waterloo, Ontario, Canada from May 30 to June 1, 2006.  The meeting included 350 delegates from 40 countries.  For more details, visit the website www.win-global.org and read the WINFO issue June 9, 2006.

The PWANS committee received several student applications for travel funding assistance for the June 2006 meeting.  Unfortunately, the student who was selected to receive the funding could not come to the meeting.  Therefore, PWANS should plan to select two students to receive travel funding assistance for the November 2006 meeting.  

The NEED committee has decided to increase the travel assistance funding from $400 to $500, effective immediately.  The PWANS committee members agreed that the funding application deadline should be 8 weeks before the meeting to allow sufficient time for students to make their travel arrangements.  Kimberly Keithline will update the PWANS website to reflect these changes.

The committee members discussed ways to get the word out to students about the travel funding assistance.  Kimberly Keithline agreed to contact the Student Sections Committee chair.  Gloria Naurocki agreed to talk to Scott Breland about publishing this information in the ANS Notes & Deadlines.  Rachel Slaybaugh agreed to let faculty advisors know that this funding is available.
Gloria Naurocki requested volunteers to reach out to professional women who have not renewed their ANS memberships.  Those who are interested should let Gloria know via e-mail.  
Undine Shoop mentioned an interesting book called Talking 9 to 5 by Deborah Tannen.  Some of the meeting participants expressed interest in having small group book discussions at the November meeting.  Kimberly Keithline will put information about this on the PWANS website.
Several of the meeting participants noted that the Women in Nuclear (WIN) mixer at the November 2005 ANS meeting was quite a success.  Kimberly Keithline will talk to Carol Berrigan about scheduling another mixer with WIN at a future ANS meeting.

